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Our Brothers in Hong Kong

On July 1 st, the government of Hong Kong will revert to China. Our Brothers are facing this future with hope and in a spirit of solidarity with the ordinary people. There are 13 Brothers: 4 with Chinese citizenship; 4 with Malaysian citizenship; one with Singapore citizenship; 2 German and 1 Spanish Brothers; and 1 Brother born in Hungary. They are responsible for two Catholic schools: Kowloon and Tsuen Wan. The Brothers are not fearful for their immediate future. During the visit of Br Benito last Christmas they expressed their confidence in remaining to continue their Marist presence and mission in what the Cardinal of Hong Kong describes as the "Bridge Church", between the outside world and China. They have asked for the prayers of Brothers throughout the world.

Congo (ex-Zaire)

The six Marist secondary schools and one primary school are approaching the end of their academic year- one which has been like none other. For the moment, the Brothers have not returned to Kindu but hope to do so for the new school year in September. They report that things in general are more orderly and predictable around them. The government is still not paying the salaries of teachers. The Brothers feel confident enough about the future to be undertaking some building repairs and extensions of schools in Goma and Nyangezi. Some of our Rwandan Brothers still have no contact with members of their families who were last known to have been among the refugees in camps around Kisangani.

CLAR

Br Antonio Ramalho, the Provincial of North Brasil, has been elected as one of the three Vice-Presidents of the Conference of Latin American Religious. The executive of this group has a very sensitive role to play in the local Church of the Continent.

Br Charles Howard

The Australian government has awarded Charles with the Order of Australia, the highest civil award possible in Australia, for services to religion, education, and the international community. We congratulate him on this honour.

 Japan

The Province of Poughkeepsie is currently studying a proposal to cease our Marist presence and mission in Japan over the coming few years.

New interprovincial missionary initiatives

On Monday, June 30, the Provincials of Europe, meeting in Rome for the question of vitality / viability / restructuring, joined Br Benito and the General Council in a commissioning ceremony for the new Marist ventures in Eastern Europe. The Provinces of Betica, Castille, Madrid, and l'Hermitage have decided to found a community in Rumania later this year. The Provinces of Catalunya, Levante and Beaucamps​St. Genis have assumed responsibility for the sector of Hungary, including establishing a new community in this country.

